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. it’s that time of year, again ... carpe diem my young Turks ...
- acoming vacancy in the CA Office ... and early Seasonal Greetings ...

Clap your hands
‘ ‘ and give a cheer,

CA Subscription

time draws near”

O.K!OK!"It's not
your Stratford Bard - but
it scans! Enclosed with
this edition is the
Annual Drop On Your
Boots Subs Sheet or
DOYBSS for short.
Arriving as it will (I
hope) in mid-to-late
November puts it in
danger of getting
overlooked in the build-
up to Christmas with all
that entails. | know it’s a
pain in the whatsit but it
really doesn’t take more
than a couple of minutes
to complete the form,
write the cheque, lick the
stamp, address the
envelope and - most
important - post it.
Sorry! We are not yet at
the stage where we can
institute a Direct Debit
payment system next
year maybe....7
[ know, also, that you

need one more form to
fill in like I need a
weekly haircut but the
form is the vital link
between you and the CA
computer. Changes do
occur. Last year's Non-
Tournament player can
well be next year’s
dynamic entrant onto
the tournament circuit
but that involves a
modest rise in the sub.

On the other hand you
Sir, or Madam may, by
nature of your advanc-
ing years, now be
eligible to join the ranks
of our Veterans in which
case the cost of the sub
goes DOWN (Eat your
heart out Ken Clarke!!).
In a (to us at the CA
Office at any rate)
mammoth computer
exercise we cross-check
every form against the
current entry on the
membership data base so
please be accurate and
concise and you will be
twelve-month blessed by
St Philiminrite, the patron
saint of membership
secretaries and their like.
With the turning of the
year and another Season
ended I was pondering
on the game at the top
and the attitudes of some
of our younger protago-
nists. [ certainly get the
impression that some of
our young men haven't
cottoned on to the fact
that winning carries an
in-built responsibility to
be gracious in victory,
generous to ones
opponents, grateful for
the opportunity of
competing - made
possible by a combina-
tion of voluntary
management and,
hopefully, commercial
sponsorship - and to take
that particular moment

to put something back
into the game.

Carpe diem lads. Seize
the day! This just might
be the one time in your
life when you could be
highly regarded but
winning by itself is
simply not enough. Asa
top exponent you have
to socialise and actively
promote the image of the
game and huddling
together in your own
private clique does not
impress the general
public - croquet-playing
or not - and it certainly
does not help those of us
within the sport who
spend much time and
energy seeking sponsor-
ship. No offence guys
but if the cap fits.......!

Roger Jackman, the
CA's part-time assistant,
has forewarned of
intending departure
early next year. Roger
followed Alan Stockwell
(“Mr Fixit”) - a very hard
act to follow - and set
about taming the
computer beast that sits
glowering behind me. I
can’tadequately express,
and this column is
probably not the appro-
priate place for me to
try, my gratitude for the
quite considerable
contribution Roger has
made in more than one
field of activity here in
the CA Office. Typically,

he has promised to help
me cope with the flood
tide of pre-Season
documentation but
comes April, or therea-
bouts there will be a
vacancy for a two-day
(or three half-days) a
week assistant. The job
earns a small remunera-
tion that just about
covers travel so any
intending applicant must
live with easy striking
distance of Hurlingham.
Qualifications sought
include computer
literacy, readin’, writin’
and ‘rithmetic, a sense of
humour (essential) and a
touch of eccentricity as
BCM and I are quite mad
or we wouldn’t be here!!
The coffee, in endless
supply, comes free!!!
Finally, as this is the
last edition for this year,
it behoves me, on behalf
of Brian Mac, Roger |,
Marie De Laurey, our
irrepressible “Girl
Friday” and yours truly
to wish you all a calm
and peaceful Christmas
to be followed by a new
year in which the hoops
seem to expand to
accommodate your
attack. In the words of
old Chinese proverb
“May your bisques ever
decrease in number to
your heart’s content.”
Happy Christmas!

Tony Antenen
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“I'm sorry, but we’ll just
have to call a referee to look

at this black ball
- it just won’t go where I want”
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in the inaugural FFC Open Championship
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